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LBC Leadership Meeting Minutes  

May 2, 2024 
 

Start Time: 3:07 pm MST    
 

Events 
• Junior Olympics/ Summer Festival – June 22 – 29, 2024 – Wichita, KS 

o Registration is open now through June 7,2024.  
o For boxers who need exemption, have them complete this link:  

https://forms.office.com/r/mvbVaushzh  
o For LBCs with a local tournament,  please send the list of local champions. We plan to send them 

invitations to  register for the national JO tournament, at a discounted rate. 
o The JO parade will be on Sunday, June 23. For JO aged athletes (Bantam through Junior) looking 

to participate, they must check in on Saturday, June 22.  
o The medal ceremony will take place after finals on Saturday June 29th,  to include bronze medals. 
o Cost share invitations for officials are projected to go out a week from today, May 3, 2024.  

• Women’s Championship 
o Aug 15 – 20, Lafayette, LA 
o Later than last year. More details to come.  

• All National Events: 
o For LBCs who send walk up officials to nationals, please contact Megan first to secure those 

officials a room. Registering for the event in Webpoint does not automatically secure that official 
a room. Megan’s email is mschuller@usaboxing.org.  

 

Membership 
• Due to various events, membership has a high volume of documents to process. Please advise your 

members to contact membership to have those documents approved over the phone.  
• Passbooks shall only be distributed by the LBC registration chair or their designee. Passbooks shall not 

be distributed to coaches/clubs to then distribute to their boxers.  
 

Operations 
• Reminded LBCs that those in financial compliance are awarded a free sanction. The sanction application 

was sent via email  with these minutes.  
• Reiterated the requirements for all pro-am, 3rd party, and multi/day multi ring sanctions, to include what 

they involve, (pre and post event, i.e. financials statements, matchtracker, etc.).  
• Questions were asked surrounding unsanctioned event participation. Explained to LBC the safety 

concerns with multisport participation and its lack of reporting. Expressed to LBC leaders to contact 
Andrew Banuet to assist the LBC with handling such matters, as they are reviewed case by case.  
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• A question was asked about hosting amateur events that featured more than one discipline (i.e. boxing 
and kickboxing). We advised to contact Andrew  to assess. Generally, we would treat it similarly to a pro-
am event, where there needs to be a clear distinction between both sports. However, USA Boxing would 
like to discuss the details with the host before any action is taken, to ensure a proper assessment. 

 

High Performance 
• Coaching Education   

o We are looking for more clubs, especially in the west, to host either a bronze or silver clinic 
(preferably silver). Please contact Kamarra Pennick at kpennick@usaboxing.org for more 
information.  Applications will be provided. 

o The nutrition course is now available. The cost is $25.00 and can be accessed through one’s USA 
Boxing account.  

Finance 
• There are currently 11 LBCs who are not meeting financial compliance. LBC funds will be withheld until 

they are compliant. Please contact Deby King @ dking@usaboxing.org for further assistance.  
 

Misc 
• Explained the process on applying to host an official’s clinic. Please contact Rhona Brown for more 

information, rbrown@usaboxing.org.  
• The Thomas ”Sarge” Johnson Scholarship is currently on hold. Once the scholarship is available, we will 

make an announcement.(This was not discussed during the meeting).  
 

End Time: 4:15 pm MST (approximately)   
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